
MEETINGS

Public Forum at Council and Community Board Meetings: You may speak on matters of 
concern during the first 10 minutes of each meeting.  Please notify Bernadette Ryan (Council) or 
Kate Anderson (Community Boards) at least three days prior to the meeting.

Township, Hall and Reserve Committees, please note: If you wish to advertise your meeting 
here, or make any changes to meeting details, please let Bernadette Ryan know by 9am on Thursday 
of the week prior to publication by emailing meeting.changes@selwyn.govt.nz or by phoning 03 
347 2800 or 03 318 8338. If you wish to speak on matters of concern, prior notification is requested 
by the committees.

www.selwynlibrary.co.nz

Mobile library timetable
Wednesday 3 September
Burnham Kidsfirst Kindy	 10.15 – 11am
Hororata School	 11.30am – 1pm
Greendale School	 1.20 – 1.50pm

Thursday 4 September
Paradise for Little Angels,
Rolleston	 11 – 11.30am
Council Headquarters, Rolleston	 1.30 – 2pm
Rolleston First Learners	 2 – 2.30pm
Broadfield School	 2.55 – 3.30pm

Tuesday 9 September
Tai Tapu Playcentre	 10 – 10.30am
Tai Tapu Pre-school	 10.30 – 11.15am
West Melton Learning Centre	 1 – 1.15pm
West Melton School	 1.15 – 2pm
West Melton Church	 2 – 2.30pm

Wednesday 10 September
Southbridge Playcentre	 9.40 – 10am
Rakaia Huts	 10.15 – 11.05am
Southbridge School	 11.20am – 12.40pm

COUNCIL 
& COMMUNITY BOARDS 

Selwyn Waihora Zone Committee
•	Tuesday, 2 September, 1pm, Executive Meeting 

Room One, Rolleston Council Building
Audit & Risk Subcommittee
•	Wednesday, 3 September, 3pm, Executive 

Meeting Room One, Rolleston Council Building
Council Meeting
•	Wednesday, 10 September, 1pm, Council 

Chambers, Rolleston Council Building
	 The meeting is followed by a Citizenship 

Ceremony at 6.30pm which is open to the 
public.

Selwyn Central Community Board
•	Wednesday, 17 September, 4.30pm, Executive 

Meeting Room One, Rolleston Council Building

local COMMITTEES
& ASSOCIATIONS

These are public meetings and the first 10 
minutes are available for the public to speak.
Coalgate Township Committee
•	Tuesday, 16 September, 7.30pm, Coalgate Fire 

Station
Darfield Township Committee
•	Thursday, 18 September, 7.30pm, Darfield 

Library/Service Centre
Doyleston Community Committee
•	Wednesday, 17 September, 7.30pm, Osborne 

Park Pavilion
	 Please note change of date
Glenroy Community Hall Committee
•	Tuesday, 16 September, 8pm, Glenroy 

Community Hall
Glentunnel Community Centre Committee
•	Tuesday, 9 September, 7.30pm, Glentunnel 

Community Centre
Greendale Recreation Reserve Management 
Committee
•	Tuesday, 2 September, 8pm, Greendale Hall 

Pavilion
Killinchy Community Centre Committee
•	Tuesday, 16 September, 7.30pm, Killinchy Hall
Kirwee Recreation Reserve Management 
Committee
•	Monday, 8 September, 7.30pm, Kirwee Sports 

Pavilion
Lake Coleridge Community Committee – 
triennial election
•	Friday, 5 September, 7.30pm, Lake Coleridge 

Hall 
Lincoln Community Committee
•	Monday, 8 September, 7.30pm, Lincoln Events 

Centre
Prebbleton Community Association
•	Tuesday, 9 September, 7.30pm, Prebbleton Hall
Prebbleton Public Hall Society Inc.
•	Monday, 8 September, 7.30pm, Prebbleton Hall
Prebbleton Reserve Management Committee
•	Monday, 15 September, 7.30pm, Prebbleton 

Rugby Clubrooms
Rolleston Reserve Management Committee
•	Monday, 15 September, 7.30pm, Rolleston 

Community Centre
Springfield Township Committee
•	Tuesday, 2 September, 7.30pm, Tawera Hall
Springston Community Committee
•	Monday, 15 September, 7.30pm, Springston Hall 

Supper Room
Springston Recreation Reserve Committee
•	Wednesday, 17 September, 7.30pm, Errol 

Tweedy Pavilion, Springston Reserve
Tawera Memorial Hall Committee
•	Thursday, 4 September, 7.30pm, Tawera 

Memorial Hall
Weedons Reserve Committee
•	Monday, 8 September, 7.30pm, Weedons 

Reserve Pavilion
West Melton Residents Association
•	Wednesday, 10 September, 7.30pm, West Melton 

Community Centre
West Melton Reserve Board Committee
•	Monday, 15 September, 7.30pm, West Melton 

Rugby Football Clubrooms
Whitecliffs Township & Domain Committee
•	Monday, 8 September, 7.30pm, Glentunnel Hall

Lake Coleridge 
Community Committee

Special AGM and 
Election Meeting

Friday 5 September, 7.30pm
at the Lake Coleridge Hall

All welcome.

Southbridge Swimming 
Pool Committee AGM 

Wednesday 3 September 7.30pm 
Southbridge Town Hall

A light supper will be provided.

Everyone welcome.

Key services score well in 
survey
The latest residents survey indicates that Selwyn residents continue to be 
happy with key services provided by the council.

The Council surveys 1,000 residents annually and asks them to comment on 
the Council’s performance in a range of areas.  The most recent survey was 
carried out in May 2014. 

The Council’s top rated services are rubbish collection and recycling 
collection.  91% of residents rated the rubbish collection service as good or 
very good (up from 90% in 2013 and 81% in 2012), and 90% of residents 
rated recycling collection as good or very good (up from 90% in 2013 and 
82% in 2012). 

Parks and drinking water services are improving according to residents – 
with 83% of residents satisfied with parks (up from 76% in 2013) and 77% of 
residents satisfied with the provision of drinking water (up from 67% in 2013). 

Overall, of the eighteen Council services surveyed this year, thirteen received 
satisfaction ratings of 50% or more. Eleven of the eighteen services had 
satisfaction ratings of between 60% and 91%.

The survey results also showed there had been a large increase in the number 
of people visiting public swimming pools since the opening of the Selwyn 
Aquatic Centre.  In this year’s survey, the number of people who had visited 
a pool had increased more than four times, with 55% of residents saying they 
had visited a public swimming pool in the past year.  

Areas where residents rated the Council least well were maintaining rural roads 
(30% satisfaction) and cycleways and safe cycling routes (33% satisfaction). 

“The survey results show that people are satisfied with most Council services. 
Although some measures of satisfaction have decreased, the overall results 
are positive. The survey also shows some areas where residents want to 
see our performance improve and we will be looking at how we can improve 
our service delivery in these areas as we prepare our Long Term Plan,” says 
Selwyn Mayor Kelvin Coe. 

In June, the Council approved $1 million in extra funding for additional road 
maintenance works and the Council is also focusing on repairing potholes 
and is trialling a different material to see if this proves more durable.  

The survey also asked residents to prioritise which Council services they felt 
were the most important.  Rural fire and civil defence, roading and footpaths, 
water supplies and planning for the district’s future were considered to be 
top priorities.    

Questions were also included to help inform the review of the Council’s 
Smokefree and Gambling Venue policies.  

The survey was completed by an independent research company, Research First.    
A full copy of the residents survey is available online at www.selwyn.govt.nz.



SELWYN DISTRICT COUNCIL
PO Box 90, Rolleston 7643
council@selwyn.govt.nz

Council Chambers & Offices
Norman Kirk Drive, Rolleston
Ph 347 2800 or 318 8338

Rolleston Library & Service Centre 
Rolleston Drive, Rolleston
Ph 347 2880 or 318 8338

Darfield Library & Service Centre
1 South Terrace, Darfield
Ph 318 8338 or 347 2800

Leeston Library & Service Centre 
High Street, Leeston
Ph 347 2820 or 318 8338

Lincoln Library & Service Centre
Gerald Street, Lincoln
Ph 347 2875 or 318 8338

www.selwyn.govt.nz	 for the week 2 September to  8 September

Lynda Seaton will give a talk at Leeston 
Library on Saturday 13 September and 
Lincoln Library on Saturday 20 September, 
outlining how to find information about 
local soldiers from the WW1 period.  

Following on from her 10.30am talks there 
will be a chance for people to do some 
hands-on research.  

Please register at the relevant library, as 
places are limited and pick up a start 
sheet, which lists the information you 
need to have to start a search for a soldier.  

This information is vital if your ancestor 
or soldier had a common surname. 

Bring along your own iPad or laptop if you 
have one, or you may be able to use one 
the library’s computers for your research.

Southbridge 
Playcentre Housie 

Fundraiser
Friday 19 September

at the 

Southbridge Town Hall, 
7.30pm (doors open from 7pm)

Gift basket prizes
$5 per card

Supper provided

Medication & arthritis 
management seminar

Rolleston Community Centre, 94 Rolleston Drive

Thursday 4 September, 1 – 3pm

Speakers: 	 Chris Leggett – Unichem Rolleston 

	 Beth Hickland – Green Prescription

Registrations are essential. 

RSVP by Wednesday 3 September. Phone 0800 663 463 or 03 379 6718 

or email suzanne.croft@arthritis.org.nz to register or for further information. 

Supported by Canterbury DHB. No cost to attend, but Arthritis New Zealand 

welcomes donations. www.arthritis.org.nz

If your dog was first registered after 
30 June 2006 and is not a working 
dog, the law requires them to be 
microchipped. This free monthly 
service is available at the following 
places.

Friday 12 September
•	 Darfield 	 9 – 9.30am

•	 Rolleston	 10.15 – 10.45am

•	 Lincoln	 11.30am – 12pm

•	 Leeston	 12.45 – 1.15pm

Please note:

•	 All clinics last for only half an hour.

•	 The Rolleston venue is in Norman 
Kirk Drive (off  Rolleston Drive, 
other venues are outside libraries).

•	 Microchipping will not take place if 
wet.

If you have any questions regarding 
microchipping, please contract  Tracey 
Wheeler on 347 2800 or 318 8338.

Selwyn District Plan
Private Plan Change 43

Synlait Milk Limited request the introduction of a new proposed Dairy Processing 
Management Area within the Rural Zone, 7km southwest of Dunsandel

Selwyn District Council
Clause 7 of the First Schedule, Resource Management Act 1991

Public Notice of Summary of Submissions and Call for further submissions 

A summary of submissions, along with copies of original submissions for Plan Change 
43 are now available from all Council Service Centres, Libraries and on our website 
(www.selwyn.govt.nz).

Further submissions may only be lodged by the following:

(a) 	 any person representing a relevant aspect of the public interest; and

(b) 	 any person that has an interest in the plan change greater than the interest the 
public has; and

(c) 	 the local authority itself.

Further submissions must be limited to matters either in support of or in opposition 
to an original submission made on the plan change. This must be in writing and in 
accordance with Form 6, which is available from any Council Service Centre or on our 
website. Further submissions must be served on Selwyn District Council in one of the 
following ways:

Posted to:	 Planning Department, Selwyn District Council, PO Box 90, Rolleston 7643

Delivered to:	 A Council service centre in Darfield, Lincoln, Leeston or Rolleston

Faxed to: 	 (03) 347 2799 (if you fax your submission please post or deliver a copy 
to the details above)

Emailed to:	 submissions@selwyn.govt.nz

A person who makes a further submission must serve a copy of it on the person who 
lodged the original submission no later than 5 working days after a copy is provided 
to Selwyn District Council.

The closing date for further submissions is 5pm Friday 12 September 2014. 

For further information regarding this plan change or the process outlined above, please 
contact Andrew Mactier, Policy and Strategy Planner on 03 347 2800.

Please help! Due to 
extensive flooding, we 
will need to move some 
of the plants before they 
die– bring your gum 
boots and a spade.  
Working bee Sunday 7 
September at 2pm. 

The Reserve relies on 
community helpers.  We 
would really appreciate 
your help at working 
bees, or at any time that 
suits you!  Contact Sue 
Jarvis 329 5858. 

Working bees are first Sunday of the month at 2pm. Please bring spades, garden gloves, 
also a bucket for mulch, if you can.  If you are interested in joining the management 
committee please contact Sue. 

Malvern Enviro 
meeting

September 11 – 6.30pm, 
Darfield Library

Continue discussion on green 
waste and other waste ideas with 
feedback from council and Keep 
NZ beautiful clean up and BBQ 
(Sunday 21 September).

For more information contact  
Jade 022  670  3101,  emai l  
letcoordinator@gmail.com. 

AA services in 
Rolleston 
Don’t forget there’s an AA agency at 
the Selwyn District Council offices, 2 
Norman Kirk Dr, Rolleston.  

You can 
•	 renew your driver’s licence, 

•	 sit the driver licence theory test, 

•	 register change of vehicle ownership 
or motor and motor vehic le 
registrations,

•	 pay road user charges, 

•	 get an international driving permit, 

•	 pick up road codes and L-plates, 

•	 get an AA membership, 

•	 have your passport photographs 
taken and obtain an IRD number. 

The AA agency is open from 8.30am 
to 5pm, Monday to 
Friday, except for 
public holidays.

MICROCHIPPING CLINIC

Lincoln Envirotown Mahoe Reserve


